
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given to all persons interested that Ronald A. Vari, Jr. 
(Applicant) and Frank Perry (owner) have filed with the Office of the Plan and Zoning 
Commission (Office of the Village Clerk), 10300 Roosevelt Road, Westchester, Illinois, a 
petition to approve a Planned Unit Development for a 4 story, 20 unit multiple family 
residential building located at 1551 Westchester Boulevard (northeast corner of 
Westchester Blvd and Canterbury St), Westchester, Illinois. 

The property is located in the R-1 One Family Residence Zoning District. The petition 
and Legal Description are on file and may be viewed in the Office of the Village Clerk 
located at 10300 Roosevelt Road, Westchester, Illinois (Westchester Village Hall). 

A public hearing will be held on said petition before the Westchester Plan and Zoning 
Commission in the Court Room, 10300 Roosevelt Road, Westchester, Illinois, on 
August 29, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at which time the Plan and Zoning Commission will hear 
the evidence presented on this matter and such other matters as may properly come 
before the Plan and Zoning Commission. 

Objections to, or support in favor of said application, may be offered verbally at the 
hearing or may be submitted in writing to and filed with the Office of the Village Clerk, 
10300 Roosevelt Road, Westchester, Illinois, 60154. 

Information on this matter can be obtained from the Office of the Village Clerk, Village of 
Westchester, Illinois 


